All officials present.

Budgets for 1961-62 have been received from the County Health Dept., Other agencies requested to present County Agent and Welfare Board. their budget have been contacted. (Shrf; Trial Magistrate; Planning & Zoning; Liquor Bd; Clk. to Circuit Court;; Treas. office; Tax Assessor's

Messrs J. Ralph Abell and Wm.F. Herbert came to discuss a letter from Auditor Lipski who requests additional funds-needed to meet new requirements of State, relating to the County audit, and tax bills.

John R. Drury Sr came in to discuss emergency assistance for the unemployed. Judge Waxter had written the Board about this and Mrs. Meredith came in to discuss some manner of giving orders for merchandise or food on the County stores, instead of cash orders to the families helped in this emergency.

Dr. Houser met with the Board to plan for the meeting in Balto with the State Bd. of Health on Feb 15, 11 a.m. All 3 Commissioners will attend. Dr. Houser advised that the Lay Group-Gray Ladies-desired to meet with the Commissioners regarding the discussed County Nursing Home. Feb 14,1961 at 2 p.m.

Shrf. Miedzinski came in answer to a request that he attempt to collect taxes due on Personal property on orders prepared by the Treasurer. He agreed to do this as soon as Bills are given to him.

Atty. Charles Norris, representing Frank Davis of Tudor Hall Estates, asked if County would deed to Mr. Davis small piece of land at Library owned by the County, which Davis needs in order to build a home following requirements that the building cannot be erected within 30 ft of the County road near library lot. Commissioners will give Quit Claim for this small Atty. Sterling will prepare the Deed from the County parcel of land. to Mr. Davis.

Letter of thanks was sent to the Delegate from Harford County who sent in copy of House Bill #176, concerning increased taxes on beer etc. letters sent to 3 delegates from St. Mary's advising them the Commissioners concurred in this additional tax.

SRC. Jr. Raley came in for a short discussion on road matters in general.

Mrs. Meredith advised the State will not agree to orders on stores, instead of cash orders for GPA emergency assistance.

Board adjourned at 4;45 pm

Lemand Schwy president